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Federal

Senate Committee Passes Transit Security Bill

The Senate Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs Committee moved today to unanimously pass legislation creating a needs-based transit security grant system for public transportation agencies across the United States.  The bill, entitled the “Public Transportation Terrorism Prevention Act,” was authored by the Chairman of the Committee, Richard Shelby of Alabama.

The legislation provides for three grant programs:

· Capital Grant Program: Would provide $3.5 billion for transit security infrastructure measures, including the acquisition of surveillance equipment and chemical and biological detection systems.

· Operation Grant Fund: Would provide $1.3 billion for public awareness campaigns, workforce training and canine patrols associates with major events.

· Research Grant Fund: Would provide $200 million for developing and improving detection and imaging technologies that have the capability to deter terrorist threats.

Political observers believe that the language of the  “Public Transportation Terrorism Prevention Act” may be incorporated into the “Rail Security Act” (S.2273) when that bill is considered on the Senate floor.  The “Rail Security Act,” authored Senator John McCain of Arizona and passed by the Senate Commerce Committee last month, would provide over $1 billion in security enhancements for intercity and freight rail providers.

It is not clear whether the US House of Representatives will act on a bill similar to the Public Transportation Terrorism Prevention Act this year.  

State

Assembly Budget Subcommittee Actions

Yesterday, the Assembly Budget Subcommittee for Transportation approved a recommendation to allocate $500 million to projects in the Traffic Congestion Relief Program.  Additionally, the Committee approved a recommendation to allocate an additional $43 million to the Public Transportation Account (PTA).  Previous budget actions have created shortfalls in the PTA which provides funding for transit operations statewide. This recommendation will help to create stability in the fund.

The Governor is scheduled to release the May Revision to the State Budget on Friday May 14, 2004.  The Senate and Assembly will begin deliberations on the State Budget soon after release of the May Revision.  The Subcommittee recommendations will be considered in the full budget process.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 997-4633.

If you have questions concerning the State Brief please contact Government Relations Manger for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, Government Relations Officer, at (213) 922-4145.

